
Southampton Cycling Campaign meeting 
Monday 8th January 2018

Agenda

1 – Attendees

2 – Apologies
Liz Batten, Lindsi Bluemel, Jim Probert, Liz Batten, Sue and Barry, Pete and Tina, Colin McQueen

3  - Rides Program for 2018
http://www.southamptoncyclingcampaign.org.uk/rides/ 
Any midweek rides or additional rides please let Stephen Edwards know
More volunteers for rides – additional rides and need to train assistant ride leaders, 
Advertised more widely – extra rides on lets ride, 
We are covered by cycling uk affiliate membership – need to check details – link to affiliate membership 
page

4 - Membership dues
£10 for family
£5 for single
£3 concessions
Please bring money to meetings, or use BACS – contact Sue for bank details if you don’t know them
Jon to work with Sue to email all existing members

5 - Online membership database – please can everybody join this if possible it takes less than a minute and 
is our default membership list. 
Go to this page and select the JOIN US NOW button
http://www.southamptoncyclingcampaign.org.uk/join-us/

6 - Minor Issues
• Absence of dropped Kerb Chantry rd

www.facebook.com/groups/Iwouldcycleinsouthamptonif/permalink/941421236010812/
https://goo.gl/maps/ZKYAbuMpn8y

• Cyclist Dismount signs – Lyn emailing Tom
• Old Botley Road between the A27 St Johns Road and the Peugeot Garage. The section by 

the Gypsy camp, is so littered with dumped rubbish and broken glass, makes it difficult to 
cycle through. - Ask Jim to send it to action line

7 - Update from Wade
·         Millbrook Road West resurfacing should be a completed project now, so hopefully members are happy
with the quality of the finish
·         First Avenue segregated cycleway between Millbrook Roundabout and City Depot is in operation, and 
the plans to continue into Dock Gate 20 have been approved by ABP and will commence shortly
·         Our project on Second Avenue is now being held up with the objection raised to the planning 
application to extend the car parking area  - no update on that front as yet
I know Iain has asked for comments on the minor cycle improvement jobs that are due
I am hoping to get the cycle design hub to consider proposals for Millbrook Road East in February, but that 
is subject to me getting some more data on parking use in the street.

8 - Deaths in December
Our condolences go out to the families of the two men who died while cycling in December just before 
Christmas

http://www.southamptoncyclingcampaign.org.uk/rides/
https://goo.gl/maps/ZKYAbuMpn8y
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32 year old Richard Gardener died on 22nd December in collision with Ford Focus on Brownhill Way
http://www.dailyecho.co.uk/news/15791429.Tributes_flood_in_for_Southampton_cyclist__Richie_G_/
64 Year Old John Morris died in a collision with a Lorry on Portsmouth Road on 18 th December
http://www.dailyecho.co.uk/news/15784644.Tributes_paid_to_cyclist_who_died_in_lorry_accident_in_Sou
thampton/
Suggestions for cycle ride around the city to highlight cyclist vulnerability or a vigil from Lindsi.

9 - Ipley Cross Update
Dilys has been in touch with Duncan Dollimore from cycling UK and he has agreed to write to Hampshire 
County Council to ask why they haven’t done anything about this junction
Very Interesting article written in Singletrack - http://singletrackworld.com/2018/01/collision-course-why-
this-type-of-road-junction-will-keep-killing-cyclists
From Hugh - Bez  (Stewart Pratt) was one of the people who gave evidence to the All Party Parliamentary 
Cycling Group Justice Review last year, and is one of the foremost Twitterers on Cycling Politics and Justice 
(as @Beztweets).

Next Steps?
Write letter to HCC in conjunction with cycling UK – who is relevant person/people to send to?
Write to David Harrison to ask for support

Tea break

Plans for 2018

City Center Working Group

Large Events in 2018
Big Bike Revival – Date unknown? Probably June – Jon to ask Ruth when it is?
Bike Week – June 9th-17th
City Ride – date unknown
Riverfest – May?

Open Meetings with MP’s

Cycling wardens – for each ward – The campaign would like to work towards this in 2018 perhaps in 
collaboration with Sustrans Rangers
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